ALABAMA WORKFORCE INVESTMENT SYSTEM

Alabama Department of Commerce
Workforce Development Division
401 Adams Avenue, Suite 380
Post Office 304103
Montgomery, Alabama 36130-4103

August 28, 2019
GOVERNOR’S WORKFORCE INNOVATION DIRECTIVE NO. PY2019-01

SUBJECT: Alabama WIOA Website and Facebook Page
1. Purpose. This Directive announces that a new website and Facebook page for

Alabama’s Workforce and Opportunity Act (WIOA) Title | Program

has been established.

2. Discussion. In order to provide the public, WIOA staff, and partner agencies with
information about Alabama’s WIOA Program, a new website has
been established and is available at https://wioa-alabama.org. This

website contains information regarding various Adult, Youth, and
Dislocated Worker programs including manuals and forms used by
staff. The website also has a separate page for the State Workforce
Development Board and each Local Workforce Development Board
with copies of their respective four-year plans, grant agreements,
board certifications, and other information required to be provided
to the public. The website will also be used to post public notices
related to the program such as State and Local Workforce
Development Boards meeting dates and locations, Requests for
Proposals (RFPs), and requests for comments for state and local area
plans and programs. In addition, there is a contact page for citizens

to seeking additional information.

The Facebook page is titled WIOA Alabama, and a link to the page
will be available on the website. It will be used to announce
workforce related items of interest to the public, including links to

public notices on the website.

3. Action. WIOA and Career Center staff should use the website as needed to
find information and forms. Career Centers are encouraged to link
their Facebook pages to the WIOA Alabama Facebook page. Staff
should also direct persons interested in WIOA programs to look at

the website and Facebook page for information.
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4. Contact. Questions regarding this TEGL should be directed to David Niesen,
Rapid Response Unit, at david.niesen@commerce.alabama.gov or
334.242.5417.

e §.28- 4019

Tammy Wilkinson,@lorkforce Development Manager Date
Workforce Development Division
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